CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

28TH JANUARY,2002.

PRESENT:
Councillor Antrobus and Murphy



M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, J. Spink



and A. Westwood



J. Evans and J. Fox also attended

· Schools pay roll:-

· John Evans reported that pay roll had become a major issue for schools and a meeting had been held last Friday at which Headteachers had discussed transferring to Nord Anglia.

· John Spink indicated that for those schools that wished to opt out the pension element was an issue as there was a need to keep records up to date.

· If there were a considerable number of schools who decided to opt out then it may be appropriate to go out to tender to obtain best value.

· AGREED that John Evans arrange meetings to ensure that there is a smooth transition for those schools opting out.

· Use of Civic Crest:-

· Alan Eastwood reported that the Civic Crest had been granted to the City Council by the Heraldic Court and as such the Council were not at liberty to approve its use by any other body than the City Council.

· That the request from the roller bladers to use the Civic Crest be refused, bit that permission be given for them to use the Civic Badge

· Pathfinder leaflets to be available for Councillor Lancaster by Thursday

· Budget update required for Councillor Antrobus

· Presentation on web content:-

· John Fox submitted a report on proposals to develop the Council’s online services.

· AGREED that the proposals be approved and that the sum of £10k be allocated from Pathfinder funding for the purchase of Transit Central a web publishing solution

· Customer Services Monthly Update:-

· Performance – levels maintained

· Public/Private sector benefits – main problem of forms being returned without supporting documents

· Citizen – now set up in a live environment

· Call Centre new services – on going with births, deaths and marriages and job applications

· Contingency planning – updated

· 0845 Services – not to be progressed due to costs

· Publicity – to take place in next few months

· Organisational structure – PIP’S to be drawn up at proposed workshop

· Cheshire Consortium – work probably now going to Cheshire Fire Brigade

· Proposal for Capital Expenditure:-

· Approved – Conversion of the former Grosvenor Nursery Centre into a pupil referral unit - £112,477

· Meeting with Community and Social Services arranged for 4th February.

